
Virginia Davis 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on WAC-173-446, Climate Commitment Act (CCA)
Program Rule.

I appreciate the hard work the Department of Ecology has been doing to implement the CCA.
However, I have a concern related to the following area of the draft program rule.

Wood products

CARB - US Forestry credits the storage of carbon in wood products, even though they store far less
carbon than forests. However some estimates have only 15% of a log's carbon ending up in a wood
product; the rest becomes carbon emissions. Crediting carbon storage in wood products encourages
increased harvests and shorter rotations, both of which are counterproductive to Washington's
climate goals.

As 200 forest and climate scientists told Congress in June 2020: "We find no scientific evidence to
support increased logging to store more carbon in wood products, such as dimensional lumber or
cross-laminated timber (CLT) for tall buildings, as a natural climate solution."

Thank you for considering my concerns.


